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DATE: April 8, 2020 

TO: Adam Tiezman, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

FROM: Gregory Fogleman, Public Utility Supervisor, Office of Industry Development & 
Market Analysis 

RE: Docket No. 20190196-TA - Petition of North American Numbering Plan 
Administrator on behalf of the Florida telecommunications industry, for approval 
of consensus decision to recommend to the Commission an all-services overlay as 
the form of relief for the 813 numbering plan area 

 
Attached is the 813 NPA split option provided by the North American Numbering Plan 
Administrator. Please add to the docket file. If you have questions please contact me at 413-
6574. 
 
 
 



   

                                                                                                         

January 23, 2020 
 
To: All 813 NPA Code Holders and Other Industry Members (Florida) 
 
Subject: Split Option of 813 NPA  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
This is to inform you of a split option of the FL 813 NPA requested by the Florida Public Service 
Commission Staff (Commission) which will be presented during the upcoming public meetings 
in February. It is understood that NANPA did not present this alternative at the relief planning 
meeting and the industry only recommended the overlay. However, the Commission staff wishes 
to present both an overlay and a geographic split option to the public. 
 
The split line runs North to South between Tampa North and Zephyrhills; Plant City and Tampa 
East.  Tampa East, Tampa North, Tampa Central, Tampa West and Tampa South would remain 
on the west side of the split.  Zephyrhills and Plant City would be on the east side of the split.  
Area A would include rate centers: Tampa East, Tampa North, Tampa Central, Tampa West and 
Tampa South. Area B would include rate centers: Zephyrhills and Plant City.  The projected 
lives of the two areas are 4 years for Area A and 264 years for Area B with a difference of 260 
years. This split alternative does not meet the criteria set forth by the INC NPA Code Relief 
Planning and Notification Guidelines,  
Section 5.0 (g): In the long term, the plan shall result in the most effective use possible of all 
codes serving a given area. Ideally, all of the codes in a given area shall exhaust about the same 
time in the case of splits. In practice, this may not be possible, but severe imbalances, for 
example, a difference in NPA lifetimes of more than 10 years, shall be avoided. 
 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at 571-363-3824.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Heidi A. Wayman 
NPA Relief Planner 
NANPA 
e-mail: hwayman@somos.com  
 
 
 
CC: Greg Fogleman – FL PSC Staff 
        Sakina Deas – FL PSC Staff 
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